
STUDENT AND CHAPERONE EXPECTATIONS
House Rules for Actors Theatre 

We are extremely excited to welcome you to Actors Theatre of Louisville!  
To ensure a positive experience for everyone, including all students and actors,  
please review these guidelines with your students and chaperones before attending 
the performance.

•	 The actors welcome and even crave appropriate responses to their performance.  Laugh when it’s 
funny, cry when it’s sad, and above all else listen to the actors tell their story. Please, if you enjoy the 
performance, applaud as the cast takes their bow at the end. 

•	 Please remember that the actors can see you and hear you, even if you speak quietly or whisper to your 
neighbor. Offer your respect by providing your complete attention and refrain from talking during the 
performance. 

•	 In an effort to keep our space in great shape, we ask that you do not bring food, drink, gum and candy to 
the theatre. Cleanup fees will be charged to groups that leave excessive trash. 

•	 Other items that can cause big distractions are cell phones, iPods, video games, laser pointers, cameras 
and anything else that makes noise or gives off light.  Actors Theatre reserves the right to confiscate any 
electronics in use during the performance. 

•	 Due to copyright laws forbidding recording, no pictures, video, or any other recording can be done  
in the theatre.  

•	 Students must remain in the theatre during performances. Many shows have an intermission break for 
stretching and visiting the restroom. 

•	 Teachers and chaperones are expected to help manage students’ behavior while viewing the play.  
We ask that teachers and chaperones intersperse themselves amongst their students. 

•	 Have a great time and come back and visit us soon!  Thanks!  


